MAYOR JIM GRAY “ LEXINGTON CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E.

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

To: Mayor Jim Gray
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Charles H. Martm, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality
Date: April 11,2018
Subject: Change Order #1 (Final) Resolution # 422-2017

Sole Source Agreement with Evoqua - Repait of a LoPro Scrubber at West Hickman

Request

The Division of Water Quality requests authotization to execute Change Order #1 (Final) with Fvoqua Water
Technologies LLC for the repair of the LoPro Scrubber Systems at the West Hickman WWIP, increasing the
contract price by $10,867.00 from $136,115.00 to $146,982.00.

Purpose of Request

The manufacturer, Evoqua Water Technologies LLC, is the only factory trained and authorized provider of
setvice contracts for this equipment. Resolution # 422-2017 approved the use of Evoqua for this work but
limited the scope at a cost “not to exceed” 136,115.00. After Evoqua serviced the existing LoPro Scrubber
System (Solids Building) at West Hickman it was determined that one chemical pump was not operational and
could not be repaired. 'The replacement of the chemical pump, at a cost of $10,867.00, is necessary to ensure
the unit is operating properly and in accordance with manufacturer’s recommendations.

Project Cost in FY18 and in Future Budget Years
The cost for FY18 is $10,867.00. No additional capital costs are expected for the life cycle of the pump.

Are Funds Budgeted?

Funds are budgeted in: 4002-303403-0001-76101
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